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Angelus Letter

5 August 2021

LETTER #131
Dedication of the Basilica of St. Mary Major
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
 
Friday Mass at 8AM with Fr. Valencheck
Friday Confessions at 4PM
                       
Saturday Mass at 8AM with Fr. Morris
Saturday Confessions at 9:30AM   
Saturday Mass at 4:30PM with Fr. Valencheck
COMPLINE* at 8:30PM
 
Sunday Mass at 7AM with Fr. Morris
Sunday Mass at 9AM with Fr. Morris
Sunday Mass at 11AM with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 1PM with Fr. Bede OSB
COMPLINE* at 8:30PM
 
*COMPLINE
 
Beginning Saturday night, there will be Compline (the official night prayer of the Catholic Church) at 8:30PM in our parish church and in eight other parishes throughout the diocese leading up to the Feast of the Immaculate Conception. The prayer lasts about fifteen minutes and is open to all, Catholic and non-Catholic alike. Please consider attending at our parish or at one of the other participating parishes:

 

St. Michael the Archangel Parish, 3114 Scranton Road, Cleveland (In Spanish)

St. Mary Parish, 242 N. State St., Painesville

St. Mary of the Immaculate Conception, 527 Beall Ave., Wooster

St. Peter Parish, 35777 Center Ridge Road, North Ridgeville

St. Augustine Parish, 204 Sixth St. NW, Barberton

St. Sebastian Parish, 476 Mull Avenue, Akron

St. John Cantius Parish, 906 College Ave., Cleveland

St. Luke Parish, 1212 Bunts Road, Lakewood

Holy Spirit Parish, 4341 E. 131st St., Garfield Heights

I was informed today that on the last day, the Vicar of Evangelization will be providing ice cream. The flavor will be Stella Maris (Star of the Sea), a title for Mary. Appropriate for the Feast Day of the Assumption!

MEETING WITH THE BISHOP CONCERNING THE EXTRAORDINARY FORM
 
 On Wednesday, August 4th, Bishop Malesic met with all the priests of the diocese who celebrate the extraordinary form, the pastors of the parishes where this Mass is celebrated and the diocesan canon lawyers for a listening session about Pope Francis’ motto proprio, “Traditionis Custodes” which concerns the celebration of the Mass according to the 1962 Missal. By and large it was a warm and considerate meeting. It was decided that in this diocese we are going to maintain our course in our celebration of the extraordinary form until we come to better understand the pope’s intentions with this letter. In this, our bishop does not believe that he is acting in contradiction to the pope’s letter, but is taking time to figure out exactly what it means. Cleveland intends neither to be the first to jump on board nor the last to get in line in any direction.

Here is an example of the difficulty of implementing the letter: It is unclear whether this is a disciplinary law or a liturgical law. If liturgical law, the bishop has no power to change or offer an exemption for it in his diocese. If it is a disciplinary law, he may exempt a parish from it. One would think such a thing would be clear but these things tend not to be.

Another difficulty is that, according to the letter, the Mass may not be celebrated in a parish church. This makes sense in such places as Rome where large chapels are as abundant as Starbucks are in major U.S. cities. That tends not to be the case here. It will be interesting to see how that will be interpreted or applied in the United States.

In the meantime, we will be in a holding pattern. Nothing in the diocese will change for the time being. We will continue to have meetings with the bishop, come to know the document as clarifications are made and see how it is being implemented and accepted throughout the world. The bishop will name a liaison to minister to those who celebrate this form of the Mass and he has asked that the readings at Mass be repeated in English (after the Latin) which has already been the case.

However, we cannot expand upon what we are currently doing, in terms of adding Masses or locations. And it was advised that it would be imprudent to plan things too far out into the future (such as an extraordinary form wedding) since a clarification from Pope Francis may bring such forms of these celebrations to an end. Only time will tell.

Finally, he commended those who enjoy this form of the Mass. He reported that he has received more letters on this topic than any other, including the letters in response to the one he wrote during the last presidential election. He found them to be poignant and respectful. Because you wrote so well, they were also helpful. If you have not yet written but wish to, it is not too late to add to the cause. In closing, he made the specific remark for us to tell you that he loves you. Please keep the bishop and all the church leaders in your prayers.

CITY NEWS
 
We were able to meet with the city this past week and get caught up on the happenings around St. Sebastian Square. The work on Hawkins Avenue has begun along its furthest southern point and is working its way toward us. We can expect resurfacing occurring around us in about a week from the time you read this. Work by the parish should take about two days. There are plans to paint the road in a more narrow fashion by the school so that it is safer for pedestrian crossing.

The improvements to Elmdale Park (aka The Grass Triangle) will be put off until after Mull Avenue is completed so that we can retain as much parking as possible. It is hoped that next summer a walking path of crushed limestone around Schneider Park will be installed. Lastly, it seems that there is still a chance that the courtesy walk along Mull Avenue in front of the church may still be up for debate. More to come as we find out!

The legislation to city council on the Mull Avenue assessment will not go up for vote until after August. Hopefully it will pass and the work will commence on schedule when there is protection from frost in the spring.

 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT
 
TO GIVE TO THE PARISH: https://www.stsebastian.org/donate
TO GIVE TO THE FOUNDATION: https://www.stsebastian.org/foundation/donate
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

Annette Bailey, Brenda Boville, Karen Brugmann, Megan Brugmann, Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Dan Canale, Christopher Casey, Emilio Cheuy, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Vince and Jackie DelMedico, Marjorie DeLuca, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Robert Hickey, Phil Hochstetler, John and Terry Hogan, Rich Huber, Ann Hubiak, Carolyn Jeske, Janet Kendrick, Jean Labate, Myrna Marple, Don Matis, Betty O’Hara, Keith Pecek, Robert Rader, Mary Ricks, Nancy Ropchock, Aaron Salisbury, Ann Sandvick, Michael Schnetzer, John Schultz, Cory Schulz and Steve Watral.

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

